EUROPEAN PARLTAMENT

Brussels, 12th J anuaty 2006

To: Mr. Josep Borrell Fontelles
President

' Fuiopean Pailiament 300407  43.01.2006
Dhar L Bored| fordelles,

T am writing regarding the decision of the European Parliament of the 15th December
2005, to establish an inquiry committee to investigate the alleged presumed use of
countries members of the Eumpean Union by the CIA for the transportation and
illegal detention of prisoners.

In this context allow me to present you a very serious case of illegal abduction and
interrogation of Pakistani suspects in Greece. Despite the initial denials from the
Greek government it was proven on a later stage that the illegal interrogations were
conducted by a numbesr of Greek and foreign members of secret services, including
probably from United Kingdom.

These allegations have received great media coverage not only in Greece but also in
United Kingdom and as a result, the national parliaments in both countries have
requested explanations from their respective ministers.

Since it is very probable that this incident is related to the European -wide allegations
for secret prisons and violations of human rights, involving CIA, I would kindly like
to request you to forward this letter to the presidency of the temporaty inguiry
committee of the EP in order to include the abovementioned case in its investigations.

Thank you in advance for considering my request,

Yours sincerely,

Gl

Dimitris Papadimoulis, GUE/NGL




